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Anuual General Meeting March 2014
The Annual General Meeting of the Waikato VHF Group

will be held on
Sunday, March 16th at 1:30pm
at the Anglican Church Lounge

on the corner of Broadway and Hohaia Streets, Matamata.

The "WaiPlenty" 2m network on 146.950, 145.675 or 145.575 MHz
will be monitored for anyone requiring directions.

PS. A reminder to those members who have not yet paid their sub for the 2014 calendar year that
they will miss out on a chance to go in the draw for a Redot VHF Power Meter .

This prize (being offered through the generosity of Kevin ZL1UJG) will ONLY be available to
individual amateurs who join or renew their sub for the 2014 year, prior to the

Annual General Meeting. The Power Meter will drawn at the AGM.
Membership forms can be found at http://www.zl1is.info/join.html
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FOR FINANCIAL YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2013

Following conclusion of our 50th year, it’s my pleasure to present the annual
accounts for 2013. Members loyalty renewing annual subscriptions helped
keep our repeaters and beacons on the air, although we observe several of the
most frequent users haven’t paid a subscription for more than twelve months
now. Membership subscriptions reached 43 in 2013, although non-renewals
have caused numbers to declined 7% over the past five years, more than
offsetting gains from new memberships. Remember, an individual sub costs less than 50c per
week to support four beacons, eight repeaters and nine associated links we operate.

A donation from the Hawkes Bay Amateur Radio Club for access to our repeaters while providing
car rally communications in 2012, added to donations received from ZL’s 1ALD, 1AMW, 1AQC,
1ARZ, 1BWL, 1GWP, 1KL, 1KM, 1PK, 1PO, 1QW, 1REG, 1RGM/1LOL, 1TWR, 1UJG, 3DM,
3GR/1FW. Tom ZL1THG and Kevin ZL1UJG again manned trading tables at both Hamilton
sales enhanced our revenue by further $916.

During 2013, work commenced on the Stage III extension to our WaiPlenty 2m repeater network
(see http://www.zl1is.info/waiplenty.html) through initial equipment purchases for the ‘Waihi North’
repeater. We’re presently awaiting our host’s site rebuild before that repeater can be installed just
south of Whiritoa. Our preference to employ new equipment for that project to fully compliment
other installations in that network only became practical when Waihi Branch 43 offered a very
generous donation to support its establishment and initial operation. Thank you Branch 43
members for this support, and we hope it isn’t long before you enjoy the benefits of ‘5475. Capital
expenditure on this network and other assets over the past five years is charted on the next page.

Our independently reviewed Financial Statement summarises the Waikato VHF Group’s position
at the end of 2013. Beyond capital expenditure referred to above, one of our next most significant
costs is now annual radio licence fees payable in support of those assets. For the past four years
we’ve invited sponsorship of our radio licence fees, and member’s support now offsets a
significant part of that expenditure item. Sponsorships become available each year.

Income and expenditure trends over the past five years are summarised below.

Colour PDF newsletters are sent quarterly to members for whom we have a current email
address (if we only have a postal address recorded, a black and white copy is sent). Your details
can be advised via our membership application/update form (on our web site at www.ZL1IS.info).
Remember that annual subscriptions fall due on 1 January each year, and if you haven’t
contributed before, how about also considering a licence sponsorship?

Ian Brown ZL1TAT
Treasurer (since 1986)

http://www.zl1is.info/waiplenty.html
http://www.zl1is.info/


This chart shows where and when the Waikato VHF Group Inc. spent funds on our radio
network assets over the past five years. Numbers inside these columns indicate dollars spent,
eg; $6,125 was spent establishing ‘695 with its associated facilities at Te Weraiti in 2010, followed
by $619 in 2011, and a further $825 in 2013 readying it for linking to the Waihi North repeater.
$6,979 went to establishing ‘5575 at Maungakawa in 2012, and $5,778 towards Waihi North ‘5475
equipment purchases in 2013 (more will follow in 2014). The hub of this network at Te Uku was
established with ‘5675 in 2010 when $4,713 was spent on that site, followed by $2,207 in 2011
and $724 in 2012 extending links out to associated sites in our WaiPlenty network.
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